David Hanson

211 N. Linden St.

Hammond LA 70401

19 August 2003

Dear Van,


Thanks very much for your note. I’m writing very quickly just to clarify. This edition will be electronic. Your editing of the letters would not be reprinted in paper, but incorporated into a website presentation, with your editing and notation left intact and credited to you. The text would have to be entirely re-keyboarded. Sorry I didn’t make this clear.


What may or may not be a deal-breaker for Columbia, too, is that this edition is understood to be accessible free on the Web—like those associated with Romantic Circles, or Jerome McGann’s Rossetti Archive. (In fact there’s a very good chance the site would in fact be closely associated with Romantic Circles, but I’m not in a position to say much about that right now.) There won’t be royalties that anyone can collect (for my edition, any more than for yours). It would simply be making your editing available in a new generation of electronic form and linking it with our edition. Readers would be able to see all of Ruskin from 1826 through 1842 organized in a single electronic environment. And, yes, I mean all the letters in RFL since the edition extends up through the preparation for Modern Painters.

As I think I mentioned, I had at first ruled out including the letters at all, as they’re the only texts, along with the 1830 diary, that have been given acceptable treatment. But it was suggested to me that it would make the edition still more useful if RFL and Tour were incorporated, and readers could access all of this information in the same website. Certainly it would be useful, but whether such a thing would be personally acceptable to you, and legally acceptable to the publishers—I couldn’t guess. And so I’ve made this initial inquiry.


We would of course seek your approval for precisely how the texts of Tour and RFL were to be incorporated. That’s a web design issue, and a complicated one, and there’s no point trying to work it out unless we have at least an initial approval to even explore the issue. What we could do is to model a web presentation to show you how the letters might be incorporated, with no commitment on either side, and then you could decide. But before we do that, there’s an initial question of who has the rights to bestow; and if Columbia, for example, said no from the get-go, then there’s no point trying.


Though we might explore this too: If Columbia and Scolar do have rights in the case, and would accept a one-time payment, I could include this in a grant application I’m writing. Then incorporating RFL and Tour would depend on being awarded the grant, and on your approval, still, of how we go about doing the incorporating.


Lots of ifs. Ultimately the aim is the advancement of Ruskin scholarship, best way we can, and I know that none of this material has a prayer of seeing publication otherwise than electronically, these days.

Best regards,

David Hanson

